

JERRY & DEE NYE

Reviving Baptist Churches
(A CHURCH RESCUE MINISTRY)



July, Aug., 2020

Dear Mission Family,

I trust that you are all free from Covid- 19 and serving the Lord with all faithfulness. My wife and I are doing well with the usual senior set backs. Praise the Lord for the health and abilities that we do enjoy. We look forward to the day of new bodies and no meds. "...Even so come Lord Jesus".- Rev.22:20 Until that wonderful day comes here is our news.

The church we were last at in Plant City, Fl. is doing great with their new Pastor. The church is growing and still having the full schedule of services. We have heard from the Pastor and some of the members from time to time with good reports. They have started a Spanish ministry and it seems to be doing well also. Praise the Lord for a successful rescue ministry there. We miss them as it was one of the churches that we have helped that was hard for us to leave. We felt at home and part of their family. Please pray for Freedom Baptist Church.

We are now at a church just 20 miles from our home. What a blessing to sleep in our own bed for a change. This church asked us to be the Interim Pastor while their senior Pastor has stepped down to be the Pastor Emeritus. They were only having Sunday morning service and no Sunday School, Sunday evening or Wednesday service. I told them that I couldn't help a church with only one service a week. They agreed to start Sunday School and Wednesday services again. We are having small crowds with a good spirit in the services. Pray for God to give the increase, we need it. I told them that I would be doing door to door visitation on Saturday and three senior men showed up to join me. What a blessing! We paired off and decided to go without masks and we have been received well. We have been going every other Saturday handing out a special tract about the Coronavirus that our mission print shop (Macedonia Gospel Publications International) has produced. This last Saturday we were knocking on doors and my partner and I went to a home where a young man (34), who is a police officer, lives. He was very polite and very receptive. He allowed me to show him the plan of salvation from my New Testament and he received Christ right there in his garage. It sure made my day and assured me that God is still on His throne and still in the saving business. Door knocking is not a thing of the past and no longer good for today. John R Rice said "the Gospel still works, if people work it."

Thank God for His help with this new church. II Cor. 6:1" We then as workers together with him..."

Thank you for your prayers and faithful support. Keep looking up.

In His service Bro. Nye

(Titus 1:3)

Contact Info: Cell: 678-332-4693 E-mail: jerrynye@mwbm.org

Sent From: *Rest Haven Baptist Church*770-945-1780



Sent Through:
Macedonia World Baptist
Missions, Inc.
PO Box 519
Braselton, Ga 30517
706-654-2818
mwbm.org

